
Research Promotion Activity –  
Financial Reporting Council’s In-house Luncheon with Academia 

Professor Phyllis Mo was invited by Dr. Kelvin Wong, Chairman of the Financial Reporting 
Council (FRC), to speak at the FRC’s “In-house Luncheon with Academia” on 23 August 2021. 
Professor Mo shared the research findings of her paper “Does Independent Director Experience 
Improve Individual Auditors’ Audit Quality” (forthcoming in Journal of Accounting, Auditing and 
Finance) with the FRC’s senior executives, including Dr. Kelvin Wong, Chairman, Mr. Marek 
Grabowski, CEO, Ms. Florence Wong, Deputy CEO and Head of Oversight, Policy and 
Governance and other senior staff. The talk was given in plain language in an easy-to-digest 
format, and it received many positive comments. This activity was a significant way for the 
department to interact with regulators to increase its research impact.   

 

 


